
July 6, 2016         
Bicentennial Meeting 
Minutes 
 
 
PRESENT: Dorothy Hotchkiss, Havilah Toland, Rick Osiecki, 
Sandy Barnum and Will, Katherine Humphrey, Diane Olson, 
Susan McCallum, Terri White and Judy Tripp-Neu  
 
Meeting called at 7:01 PM                                                                                                                      
  
Chairman White reported on weekend Bicentennial events. Town-wide yard sale was hugely 
successful, brought in many new people to our town, and many residents have indicated 
they would like to do it again. Nearly 2000 vehicles went through town on Saturday during 
the yard sales; no incidents and every public property was left clean and neat. 
 
Sunday’s event was moved to Babcock Park in Dansville due to the deplorable conditions of 
the baseball field in the Larry Canute Memorial Park and the fear of liability for the players. 
According to Supervisor Babbitt-Henry at the Town Board meeting on July 5, the cost of 
doing the field properly would be about $22,000 according to Parks people. 
 
Dorothy Hotchkiss explained the costs associated with the upcoming Tent Revival in August. 
The breakfasts fell short of the amount needed for the tent which will be rented for four 
days. 
 
The cost associated with the tent is $1215.00 rental; the church will also need advertising 
which Diane Olson will set up for them. Church would like to have between $500 and $600 
 
Judy made motion to give churches $600 to cover tent and ads; seconded by Katherine 
Humphrey; all ayes – discussion followed. 
 
Terri reported the ad for the Yard Sale in the Genesee Valley Penny Saver cost $105.50. All 
agreed to pay that expense. Check issued and Judy is to send it with invoice. 
 
EXPENSES PAID  
 
$1138.65 Paid in full covers Bicentennial half of costs for food, tent rental, condiments and 
accessories for GALA 
$180.00 Kayak 
$125.00 Half of ad for WDNY 
$105.50 Invoice for Yard Sale Ad 
$200.00 Balloon Lady 
 
INCOME 
 
$60.00 for frozen Chicken BBQ – Terri reports there are still more in the freezer 
 
Discussion followed on upcoming events including possible fundraiser in February; Carols 
and Lessons in December, Masqued Ball in October, and Fall Festival in September. 
 
Havilah shared some philosophy with us: feels we need to do a skit for the last Bicentennial 
event of 2017 


